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President’s Message 
September 2025 

September is here and the Hernando 10-13 Club will be getting 
back to regular business. First, our regular monthly meeting for 
September will be on the first Wednesday of the month (September 
3, 2025). We will use this meeting to finalize the scheduling for the 
upcoming September 11th Memorial Services. September 11th will be 
a busy day, we have two Memorial Services on that day, and hope to 
see a large turnout to show our support of our brothers and sisters 
who died because of the 9-11 attack.  

Second, there are elections upcoming in New York City for 
Mayor, Public Advocate, and the entirety of the City Council. The 
highest court in New York State as ruled that your reliance on 
promises made by successive City Administrations and the laws 
outlined in the Administration Code are nothing but a fool’s errand. 
Now is the time to address your health coverage concerns with your 
relatives, remaining in New York City, asking them to vote for those 
candidates (Mayoral, Public Advocate and City Council) who have 
committed to preserve retirees’ health benefits. This may be your last 
chance to speak up for your retiree benefits for which you worked so 
hard.  

The NYC Organization of Public Service Retirees 
(https://www.nycretirees.org/) is continuing to work to protect retirees’ 
health coverage benefits. Please go to the retirees’ web site where 
you will find information on providing support whether it is a donation 
of money or making phone calls.  

 
Thank you for your support. I look forward to seeing you at the 

next Hernando 10-13 Club meeting, scheduled for September 3rd, 
2025. 

 

Arthur Babcock,  
President 

 

https://www.nycretirees.org/
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RMP FUND 
 
 
 
 
    
     
 
 
 
 
 
 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS TO REMEMBER 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Important Reminders 

(April 2025) 
 

 

Police Memorial Service 

Joseph Maya    200.00  
Serano  Family           100.00 
John  Connor                  100.00 
F. Greifenberger             “ 
Joan  Kelly                         “    
John  Cella                          “ 
Joe  Montali                       “ 
Mike  Cipho                                    “ 
Rocco  Acocolla                             “ 
William  Powell                             “     
Barbarite  Family                          “ 
Keith  Sellons                                 “  
Don  Anderson                              “ 
Felix  Zelinski                               “ 
William Grodner            “ 
Erin Daly       “ 
   
 

 
 

John O`Halloran                  $400.00 
Ed Flood                330.00 
Tom  Zaccone              325.00      
Ed Wright                  310.00 
Mike Ferruza             300.00 
Rene  Reigert                          300.00  
Ed Dunbar                  280.00 
John Phille  230.00 
Tony  DeMarzo           225.00 
Willard  Cleaver          205.00 
Larocca  Family          200.00 
Vinny  Pecorella             “  
Frank Mulledy              “  
John  Sivon                  “  
Juan Caban                 “  
Robert Brown               “ 

 
 

Booster Club 
We would like to see your name here in the next edition of the Newsletter. Your name will appear in 
the Newsletter indicating your contribution for one year from this edition.  A member who 
contributes $100.00 or more during any Year becomes a Life Member of the Booster Club. 
*********************************************************************************** 

 Annual Dues $40.00        Member  75 +  Donation 

*********************************************************************************** 
 

Tom  Zaccone                     $700.00  

Ed Dunbar                 550.00 

Artie  Babcock             300.00 

William  Palmer          280.00 

Fran Greifenberger    200.00 

Wilberto Rodriguez 150.00 

Joe  Montali                $100.00 

Jaun   Caban                 100.00 

Joseph Maya         100.00 

James  Boyle               100.00 

Bill Koenig         100.00 

Felix  Zelinski              100.00 

Berine  Codaro           100.00 

 

Robert  Brown               $100.00 

Eugene  Pacinella            100.00 

Carlos Cortez     100.00 

Ray Diaz      50.00 

Jim Driscoll       50.00 

Richard Johns                        20.00 

Rich Baumgartner    RMP REPAIR 

 

 

 



 
The Transit Police Florida Reunion 2.0 

 

Members of the Hernando 10-13 Club attended The Transit Police Florida Reunion 2.0 at 
the “Radisson Resort” for several days (August 3 – August7) in Port Canaveral.  
The reunion memorialized those members of the Transit Pollice who died in “the line of 
duty.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

   



The Transit Police Florida Reunion 2.0 (cont.) 

The President of the National 
10-13, Matt McGeever, 
attended the reunion along 
with his wife Annemarie. Matt 
spent several days discussing 
concerns of retirees and 
future direction of the National 
10-13 Association 

 
 
 
The Reunion brought out numerous stories about the “days on the job” as well as discussion 
regarding the status of 9/11 medical issues and retirees medical health insurance. Additional 
photos on the Reunion web site at  https://transitpolicereunion.com/  

 
 
 
 
 

 

Summer Get Together 
 

On August 13th the second 2025 Summer get together was held at Cody’s Roadhouse. The 
conversation was stimulating and the food and drinks were exceptional. We wish to thank 
Cody’s manager Amanda, and both servers, for the wonderful and prompt attention to the 
attendees. Looking forward to getting together at the upcoming regular monthly meeting on 
September 3rd. 

 

 
 

Funeral 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

   

  

  

https://transitpolicereunion.com/


 
 
 
Neil Sullivan -- Several members of the Hernando 10-13 Club along with the RMP and Honor Guard 
attended the Funeral Mass for Neil Sullivan at Saint Francis Cabrini Church on Tuesday August 19, 
2025. The Hernando 10-13 Honor Guard offered a final salute to the honor of a fellow member of the 
Hernando 10-13 Club and to his memory and life. Condolences were offered to the family. May he rest 
in peace. Additional photos and information are contained on our web site at www.hernando10-
13.com. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday  
 

Following the funeral of Neil Sullivian 
the members of the Hernando 10-13 
Club (including the RMP) retired to a 
funeral repass at Applebee’s 
Restaurant. Discussions addressed 
9-11 planning, and other issues of 
importance to the Honor Guard. In 
addition, there was a small 
celebration for the Honor Guard 
Coordinator’s birthday.  Happy 
Birthday to Ray Diaz.  

 
 

 

  

  

 

http://www.hernando10-13.com/
http://www.hernando10-13.com/


Important Reminders 
(September 2025) 

 

 
 

Upcoming Meeting (September 3, 2025) 
 

Please be aware that the September meeting will be on September 3, 2025 to allow for 
planning and coordination of the 9/11 Memorial Services. Please mark this date on your 
calendar to ensure you do not overlook this meeting  

 
 

9/11 Memorial Services 
Save the Dates –  

1. St. Leo University –The Hernando 10-13 has been invited to attend the 9/11 Memorial 
Service to be held at St. Leo University, Wellness Center, 33701 County Road 52, St. Leo, 
FL 33574. The ceremonies will be held on September 8, 2025, commencing at 7:00am with 
a 5K run. A meet and greet will be at 8:00am with the Memorial Service commencing at the 
hour flight 11 crashed into the North Tower (8:46:40am). There will be a helicopter fly over. 
All Members are welcome.  

 

2. Timber Pines – The membership of Hernando 10-13 has been invited to attend the regular 
monthly meeting of the Timber Pines Republican Club and participate in their 9/11 
Remembrance Ceremony. The meeting and ceremony will be held on Wednesday, 
September 10, 2025 @ 4;00pm at the Timber Pines Lodge. The Hernando 10-13 Honor 
Guard will participate.  

 

3. VFW Post -- The Annual 9/11 Memorial Service will be held on Thursday September 11, 
2025 at VFW Post #10209 at 14736 Edward R. Noll Dr., Spring Hill.  Services, in 
conjunction with the VFW, Hernando County Fire Rescue and FDNY, will commence at 
8:30am. The Hernando 10-13 Honor Guard and RMP will participate.  

 

4. Wellington at Seven Hills -The Hernando 10-13 has been invited, by the Wellington 
Veterans Club, to participate at the Wellington Community 9/11 Memorial Service 
commencing at 11:00am. The service will be held at the Wellington at Seven Hills Club 
House located at 400 Wexford Blvd., Spring Hill, FL, 34609. All Members are welcome. The 
Club’s Honor Guard will present the Colors and participate in a presentation honoring first 
responders and military killed as result of the attack and the 20-year war that followed. The 
RMP will be present.  
 

Please make every effort to attend a Memorial Service to honor those who died 
because of 9/11 
 

Annual Suncoast 10-13 Picnic 
Save the Date 

The Suncoast 10-13 club has graciously invited the Hernando 10-13 club to participate with 
their annual picnic. It is scheduled for 11:00am on November 1, 2025 and will be again held 
@ Fred Howard Park, Shelter #6. (Some shelter from inclement weather). Continental 

Breakfast with lunch of Chicken & Ribs with all the sides, beverages & dessert. The Caterer will 
be Sonny’s BBQ. Cost $20 per person…… 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 



 
 

 



PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in you 

Will or Trust, please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. “I 

give devise, and bequeath (amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-

13 Club, Inc. and his successors in office a Corporation Sole, for the use of 

the Hernando 10-13 Club, Inc., An Organization of Retired New York City 

Police Officers All Ranks. 

 
***********************************************************************
***** 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


